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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

September 23, 2007

6:00 p.m. – Cheryl V. opened the meeting with a quiet time and read Concept #9.
Attendance:  39
Introduction for first time attendees:  

Rick – Visiting from District 11
Anniversaries:

Eileen – 10 months
Secretary’s Report:

August Minutes were submitted and distributed on September 3rd and posted on September 17th.  There were two errors noted on the August Minutes.  Correction:  The Grapevine Committee has a box at Serenity House for people to donate old or used Grapevines for corrections.  Steve K also reported an error.  Correction:  Tickets for the Fall Breakfast are $15, not $20 as reported in the August Minutes.  Scott motioned to accept; Greg seconds the motion.  All attendees were in favor. 
Treasurer’s Report:

Carmela summarized details of the monthly report. Carmela asked if Pink Can donations could be clearly specified to where the donations are to be made.  Carmela noted the District 10 donations were noted in the Area Assembly Minutes and the balances for committee budgets have been updated.  Contact Carmela for the budget balances.  Steve motioned to accept; Diane 2nd the motion – all in favor.  See Attachment A for the full financial report.
GSR Reports:

Brian – suggested if Pink Can donations are not submitted for corrections, please designate the donation to District 10.  Barbara noted Pink Can donations should be intended for the state corrections committee; any other donation should be to the district.
Alan – Saturday Night Open Vernon Hills – Brought 50 copies of the Service Committee Reports and they are located on the table for GSR distribution.

Old Business:
Workshop – Hosted by Districts 10 & 12
Topic:  “What to say on a 12th Step phone or live call”

The date is October 20th and will be held at Joy Lutheran Church, 749 Hunt Club Rd., Gurnee.  Coffee at 8:30a.m., workshop from 9a.m. to noon.
Ad Hoc Committee on Area Structure

Mannus & Rick – committee members – reported on the progress of the committee.  

They reported that the committee was developed because GSR and Group attendance at Area and State Meetings/Assembly’s has dwindled over the past several years.  The ad hoc committee has put together an outline of suggestions of how to change the meeting requirements and structure to encourage more participation.  The outline will be presented and will go to motion at the December Winter Assembly.  

New Business:
2008 Budget
Scheduled for Friday October 12 at 6:30 at The Avalon, 4821 Grand Ave, Gurnee.  Objective is to develop a tentative budget and ask GSR’s to take it back to group for discussion.  A final discussion and vote will take place at the December District 10 meeting.
Committee Reports
Directory:

John H – reports there are still approximately 1600-1700 directories available until the November print.  Changes for the new print are due by November 5th.
Answering Service:

Greg reported numbers for the following dates: 

8/27/07-9/17/07

Total


110
Meeting Information
44
12 Step

8
Spanish Meetings
3
Other Districts

30
Hang Up/ call back     4
Alanon/ NA.
            2
Wrong number
4
Miscellaneous

4
Website info 

7
Solicitors

4
Treatment:
Gloria – Announced she is resigning the position of chair person.  Gloria asked Stacy (alternate) if she wanted the position.  Stacy has no interest in the position.  Barb stood for the position, qualified and was unanimously voted the new chair person. 
Public Information:

Brian- nothing to report. 
Rick – reported he has been making progress with several groups in placing literature racks.  He hopes to have a successful report soon.
CPC:

Eileen – Followed up with her contact at Condell about starting a 12 Step call program and the information has been submitted for review through ER management.  Eileen plans to follow up with management if she doesn’t hear back soon.
Grapevine:

Matt – Due to the increase in subscription fees for the Grapevine Matt requested additional funds for his committee in order to make a donation of three subscriptions to the Quarterly Breakfast.  Cheryl and Carmela indicated this would be a topic to discuss at the Budget Meeting on October 12th.
Literature:

Dawn - No report

Alternate Chair is still open.

Corrections:

Mark reported, two cases of big books and six Twenty-Four Hours a day books were purchased from the Chicago Area Bookstore.

Inventory on hand:

Three cases of BB, six in Spanish. 

One case of 12 X 12, some Spanish,

We have a surplus of the usual pamphlets and a box of grapevines.

We also have five (5) 24 Hour a Day books.

No word on new applications.

Newsletter:
Chris reports the October, Halloween version of Conscious Contact is now available both in print and on-line.  Thank you to all the people who contributed to this edition.  Continue to encourage groups to contributions!
Archives:

Bob – We are still looking for some kind of glass display cabinet for events.
Special Needs:

No report.

Events:

Felicia – Fliers for Fall Breakfast are on the table.  Tickets are still available and are on sale for $15.  The breakfast will be on October 28th at the Ramada Inn, Waukegan.  Larry S, Northern Illinois Area Delegate is the speaker.  Please keep the stubs from the tickets and turn them in at the breakfast for the raffle.  We are looking for donations from groups for the raffle.
Website:  

 Gail – reported she added a new men’s meeting and 7 new Spanish meeting’s to the online directory.  Also, our internet service provider gave us the option to be part of the beta test for new e-mail; we are not opting in, but will wait for the full conversion.  The new e-mail is much more user friendly than what we have today, similar to MS outlook.
GSR Contact Committee:

No report.  
Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM report: 

Scott S. – No Report


DCM Report 
Cheryl V. – No report
ATTACHMENT A
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